Eastman’s “Off-The-Wall Comment(s)” © …

I GOOFED … and I owe Mike Buckman an apology.  

In my OTWC “Thought” on Paul Blackney on the 30th of April, I implied that Paul was behind the Expedia and Priceline Internet gateways – when in fact, both of those projects were initiated by Paul’s predecessor at Worldspan, Mike Buckman.  

I realized my error as I was drifting off to sleep … about two hours after posting the OTWC at about 12:30 AM on the 30th.  I could not bring myself to crawl out of bed at that hour and write this follow-up; resolving instead, to do it in the morning.  And as with most of us, work interceded.  It has taken me until today to “own up.” 

Still, the fact that Mike initiated those programs does not to take away from the intent of my “thought” on Paul; that, “…those innovations would not have evolved in those particular business environments if Paul Blackney had not had the foresight to approve the funding …” and otherwise enable the people on his team to follow-through.   

Good management takes many forms … part of it is the innovation side of new product development … and another major, often overlooked aspect, is that of enablement!  Too many innovative solutions end up blocked by senior managers that won’t take risks on something new or that might threaten the very thing that gained that manager his key management role.  

One of the reasons that the OTWC’s are sent only to people that I know … is so that I can “own up” to mistakes like this one.  And if you have forwarded the last OTWC to people on your staff … please also forward this apology.  

Because I have met every one on the list, each of you getting this message understand that it was unintentional – an inadvertent mistake.  Part of the mistake was certainly caused by “old age” (I am getting older, these days, and there’s just too much to remember … like a hard disk, my brain probably needs to be “defragged”).  Another part of my mistake can be attributed to the way these OTWC’s are created – literally “off-the-wall” thinking-on-the-fly writing – sometimes in the dead of night “;-].  In the past, when I’ve taken time to edit what I have written … the “thoughts” never get sent; all sorts of “fears” intercede.  For me, it’s better that, on occasion, I have to “own up” to my mistakes. 
All of which brings me to another “thought” … how many of you folks actually read OTWC?  There are now over 200 of you on the list … most by request … and only Tom Woodall was back to me immediately to point out my (already recognized) goof; and I subsequently heard from Richard Kunz and Sam Galeotos.  I had actually expected a flood of messages.  

In one sense, three kick-backs does qualify as “normal response” for a direct mail campaign … 1.3% of the list; but I’d like to think that there are more readers than that.  Either you’re not reading or thinking about these comments … or you’re afraid to challenge them.  In either case, that’s not good!  

My sincere apologies to Mike! … offered openly, without intending any detraction from the core thought about Paul’s contribution.  
And as most of you know, Mike has returned to the travel industry as Chief Executive Officer of World Travel following a period of time at the head of an Internet start-up.  Given that Mike was named to Business Travel New’s “25 most influential business travel executives of 2002” list with hardly a year back in the business under his belt, it is fair to expect more from him.  
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